
The Thomas More College of Liberal Arts, Inc.  
Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 

Economic Security (CARES) Act  
Student Portion through June 30, 2021 

July 10, 2021 - FINAL REPORT  

Certification and Agreement  
The Thomas More College of Liberal Arts, Inc. (TMC) has signed and returned to the 
Department of Education the Certification and Agreement which assures that TMC has used  
the funds received under Section 18400(a)(1) of the CARES Act to provide Emergency 
Financial Aid Grants to students.   

Amount received  
TMC received $51,262.00. 

Section 18004(a)(1) of the CARES Act 

Number of eligible students and amount distributed  
All Pell eligible students that attended during the  Fall 2020 and Spring 2021 semester 
received CARES Act monies. 

There are 77 students who were eligible to participate in the Federal financial aid programs 
under Section 484 of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as amended.  There were 30 Pell 
eligible students who received a portion of the grant monies in the amount totaling 
$51,262.00.   

Calculation  
The calculation used to determine how much monies each student received is as follows: 
The College calculated the number of students Pell eligible - 30. 

Based on the Pell received each students received a percentage of the funds available as 
follows: 
Pell Amount - $  0.00 - $2,695 received 1.24% 

  $2,696 - $4,195 received 2.24% 
  $4,196 - $5,295 received 3.24% 
  $5,296 - $6,345 received 4.24% 



Guidance provided to students regarding the Emergency Financial Aid Grant  
 
Email to students on May 4th from Dr. William Fahey 
 
Vigil of Pius V 
 
May 4th 
 
  
 
Dear Students, 
  
Thanks to the combination of various grants, the College is in a position to give a series of small 
support grants to Thomas More Students most in need. 
  
Over the next week, Mrs. Bernstein will be contacting certain students about their subsidy. 
  
I wanted to write so that there was no confusion.  These grants are based on financial need profiles, 
including information such as Federal Pell grant assessments. 
  
Due to the scope of the assessments and the terms of the grants, these subsidies can only be offered 
to select students. 
  
 
In Christo Rege, 
 
  
 
William Fahey, PhD 
 
President 
 
 
Email to eligible grant recipients from Business Office. 
 
Congratulations on your grant refund check!!!  Please see me to pick it up.  Should I not be in the 
office, please see Mrs. Burgess.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Memo given to students with check. 
 
 MEMO 
 
 
From: Mrs. Pamela A. Bernstein 

Director of Business and Registrar Affairs 
 
Re:  Grant refund check 
 
Date:  May 5, 2021 
 
Congratulations!   
 
The College has received Grant monies which we have been instructed to give to 
students that meet certain criteria.  As a Pell eligible student, the College has decided 
to give you these Grant monies. 
 
The calculation is as follows: 
 
You are receiving a portion of the grant monies based on the Pell amount you received as 
follows: 
 
Yearly Pell Amount -  $  0.00 - $2,695 received 1.24% 
                            $2,696 - $4,195 received 2.24% 
                            $4,196 - $5,295 received 3.24% 
                            $5,296 - $6,345 received 4.24% 
 
You may apply these funds to your Fall semester, or you may cash the check. 
 
Should you have any questions, kindly speak with me.   
 
 
 


